Ref: EL/MS

10 December 2021



Dear Parent/Carer

Thursday 16 December 2021: The Langdale Centre

I am writing to you as your child is invited to attend an exciting opportunity with the rest of their year group next week.

On **Thursday 16 December 2021**, Year 7 students are invited to attend **The Langdale Centre**, where there will be an opportunity for them to develop their independent learning skills and meet with their form tutors. Lunch will be provided for students, but they may wish to bring a bottle of water and/or a small snack for breaktime. Travel will also be provided for all students, with coaches leaving from outside the school gates at 9.00am, and returning at 4.00pm. Students will be accompanied to The Langdale Centre by their form tutors and other Marden High School staff. Students should arrive no later than 8.45am at the school's main gates to be registered for this activity. Students are welcome to wear non-uniform for this event, and Christmas jumpers are encouraged.

We already have parental consent forms and medical information for the children, but if you think that you need to update us on any information, please contact me or the school office using the telephone number below.

The day will be an excellent opportunity for students to celebrate all of the hard work that they have put into this year, and see one another and some of their teachers before the Christmas break. Students will also bring home a new supply of Covid lateral flow test kits.

As this activity is in the near future, I would be grateful if you could complete the following <u>Google</u> <u>Form</u> indicating your child's attendance for the visit above as soon as possible.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me at Marden High School via email or by telephone.

Yours faithfully

Miss E Laing

Year 7 and Transition Coordinator

e.laing@mardenhigh.net / 0191 269 2771